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To the Editor,

I
have read your editorial with

great interest and share your

concerns for the future generation

of musculoskeletal scientists. For 20 of

my 30 years as a musculoskeletal sci-

entist, I lived on soft money. Despite

receiving a Research Career Award

during the past 10 years with the VA

Research Program, the award must be

renewed every 5 years based on pro-

ductivity. I believe this is fair.

I now teach my graduate students

and postdoctoral fellows that the Latin

word for PhD is Inc. You must

consider yourself an entrepreneur. This

means that your vendors are the NIH,

NSF, DOD (numerous acronyms,

BAA, PRMRP, CDMRP, etc …),

foundations, donors, industry, and

departmental support. Frankly, patents

rarely pay off and if they do, usually

only after legal fees and the university

and departmental shares. The trickle

down allows one to make a quick trip

to Wendy’s for lunch.

Despite preparing my graduate stu-

dents for the future struggles in

academia, only 17% are in the mus-

culoskeletal science research field. The

remainder are doing well in muscu-

loskeletal science-related industries.

Another factor in core survival and

success in musculoskeletal science

research—as far as PhD, orthopaedic

surgeons, and potential clinical scien-

tists are concerned—is to make every

effort for the PhD and clinical scientist

to hitch their stars to one another. This

assures the research is translationally

directed to the improvement in patient

care.

Congratulations for raising an

important issue for the advancement of

patient care through science.

(RE: Leopold SS, Dobbs MB, Rimnac CM.

Editorial: The Graying of the (Funded)

Musculoskeletal Scientist. Clin Orthop Relat

Res. 2016;474:1745-1748).

The author certifies that he, or any member of

his immediate family, has no funding or

commercial associations (eg, consultancies,

stock ownership, equity interest, patent/

licensing arrangements, etc) that might pose a

conflict of interest in connection with the

submitted article.

All ICMJE Conflict of Interest Forms for

authors and Clinical Orthopaedics and

Related Research1 editors and board

members are on file with the publication and

can be viewed on request.

The opinions expressed are those of the

writers, and do not reflect the opinion or

policy of CORR1 or The Association of Bone

and Joint Surgeons1.

R. D. Bloebaum PhD (&)

Bone & Joint Research Laboratory,

University of Utah School of Medicine,

500 Foothill Boulevard, 151F, Salt Lake

City, UT 84148-9998, USA

e-mail: Roy.Bloebaum@hsc.utah.edu

Letter to the Editor
Published online: 18 August 2016

� The Association of Bone and Joint Surgeons1 2016

123

Clin Orthop Relat Res (2016) 474:2543 / DOI 10.1007/s11999-016-5033-7

Clinical Orthopaedics
and Related Research®

A Publication of  The Association of Bone and Joint Surgeons®

http://crossmark.crossref.org/dialog/?doi=10.1007/s11999-016-5033-7&amp;domain=pdf
http://crossmark.crossref.org/dialog/?doi=10.1007/s11999-016-5033-7&amp;domain=pdf

	Letter to the Editor: Editorial: The Graying of the (Funded) Musculoskeletal Scientist



